Report shows Oregon losing steam on goals
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Oregon has failed to make headway on most of its major goals in the last two years and is losing ground on some, says a report released today by the Oregon Progress Board. 

"Nothing improved at all," says Rita Conrad, executive director for the board that tracks indicators of the state's economic, social and environmental health. "We're just kind of losing steam here." 

The 2009 benchmark report shows little change from the same report two years ago save for a decline in the state economy. Oregon continues to fall short of its goals in education, civic engagement, social support and environment, while making progress in public safety and in its management of housing, roads and other infrastructure. 

Oregon shows notable strength in its diverse and stable exports, volunteer participation by two-thirds of residents 16 and older, an increase in adult non-smokers to 83 percent, improved community emergency preparedness and better road conditions. 

Compared to other states, Oregon ranks in the middle of the pack for the cost of doing business and wages, and in the bottom 10 states for unemployment. Particularly worrisome, says Conrad, is a steady decline in the state's per capita personal income compared to the nation's. In 2006, the latest figure in the report, Oregon's per capita income was 91 percent of the national average, a 16-year low. 

Other troubling indicators in the report: 

- Only two-thirds of eighth-graders in 2008 reached grade-level standards in reading, well below the 2010 target of 80 percent. 

- After making dramatic progress in reducing hunger in recent years, Oregon slipped back to third hungriest state in November of 2008. 

- The number of days in which Oregon air becomes unhealthy for sensitive groups of people has climbed from 10 days in 1998 to 120 days in 2007

- More Oregonians are scrambling for affordable housing, with more than half of lower-income homeowners and renters spending more than 30 percent of their earnings on housing costs in 2007. 

The Oregon Progress Board produces a report every two years on the state's progress toward its goals, based on more than 100 indicators. Conrad says it's time for state leaders to regroup and set a new vision for the state. 

"If ever there was a time to think strategically about the future, it is now," she says. "It is time to think about the next 20 years and to come together as a state on a shared vision." 

Details on the report can be found at http://benchmarks.oregon.gov 
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